
MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Barbering, Cosmetology, and Esthetics 

FROM: Chantell B. Wheeler, Rules Administrator 

DATE: November 26, 2024 

RE: Administrative Rules  

CC: Elizabeth Eaton Esq., Board Counsel 
Elizabeth Baker, Esq., Agency Counsel 

I am writing to ask the Board of Barbering, Cosmetology, and Esthetics to initiate rulemaking in 
Bar 300 for the purposes of determining what constitutes military education, training, or service 
acceptable towards the qualifications required for licensure.  

Pursuant to RSA 332-G:7, V, which became effective on October 22, 2024, all boards and 
commissions shall complete the rulemaking requirements to adopt rules for what constitutes 
military education, training, or service acceptable towards the qualifications required for 
licensure or certification by January 1, 2026.  

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly.  I look forward to 
working with you.  
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